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We’re glad you’re here. Bible 
classes begin at 10:00. For 
kids, Pete & Penelope, our 
children’s puppet program,t is 
followed by songs and classes. 

How much do you know about 
the Holy Spirit? For most peo-
ple, the Spirit seems myste-
rious and, perhaps, a little 
frightening, but this is the Age 
of the Spirit! Join us for Bible 
Class at 10:00 and learn to 
appreciate the Spirit of God. 
Worship follows at 11:00.

If you are unable to be with 
us in person, our worship is 
shared through our website:

www.StJohnChurchOfChrist.org 

Simply select “Sermons” from 
the menubar at the top, or 
click this link to visit our page 
on YouTube:

St. John Church of Christ

Welcome to 
Worship!

Leigh Eric Schmidt writes in 
her fascinating little book, Con-
sumer Rites: The Buying and Sell-
ing of American Holidays, “The 
success of Mother’s Day was an 
inspiration.” (Mother’s Day was 
first celebrated as a recognized 
American holiday in 1908 after 
Anna Jarvis led a national cam-
paign. Later Jarvis campaigned 
against the holiday claiming it had 
become too commercial!) In 1910 
Sonora Dodd promoted the idea 
of Father’s Day among churches 
in Spokane, Washington. It only 
seemed fitting to honor Dads as 
well as Moms. Father’s Day was 
celebrated first at the local YMCA, 
but people were opposed to Fa-
ther’s Day on two counts. First, it 
was too feminine. For Mother’s 

Day people were encouraged to 
wear carnations. For Father’s Day 
they were told to wear red roses.

It took some strong sermons 
to make Father’s Day masculine. 
One of the first was by a Presby-
terian, Conrad Bluhm, who titled 
his sermon, “The Knight That 
Never Retreats.” Fathers were 
“rugged, husky, [and] stalwart.” 
He went on, “It was Father’s Day 
when Abraham left Ur of the 
Chaldees. It was Father’s Day 
when Noah built the ark. It was 
Father’s Day when Christ chose 
the Twelve… The Bible is a man’s 
book and its lessons are his life-
task.” Bluhm continued, “The 
word Father is found in the Bible 

The Holiday That Almost Wasn’t

Continued on the back page

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCOOPdVv3YaCnL1QnT2BftQA


Key Dates
Weekly
Join us at Leisure Homestead, 
St. John, every Sunday morn-
ing at 9:30 when we sing and 
present a devotional thought 
for the staff and residents. Talk 
with Jerry or Kay for more in-
formation!

June 26th

Our next devotional at Ken-
wood Retirement Home in St. 
John will be on Saturday night, 
June 26th at 6:30 p.m. Don is a 
resident there and can provide 
you with more information. 
Kenwood is located on First 
Street in St. John

New Church in Mexico
We have supported the construction work of Rick Williams in Mexico. Rick sent 
us this picturesof the work on the new church building in Burocratas Monclova 
Coahuila, Mexico.

1650 times; mother but 311 times. 
It is a Father’s book!”

Father’s Day may have become 
more manly, but people were also 
tired of commercialism and it 
seemed like Father’s Day was just 
another ploy by retailers to sell 
pipes, socks and neckties so, by 
the 1920s the fire of Father’s Day 
had nearly gone out – even in Spo-
kane. Schmidt observes, “Father’s 
Day exchanges appeared as a kind 
of practical joke; Dad was bewil-
dered by the attention or even 
somehow duped by these tokens 
of affection (some of which were 
clearly purchased more with the 
giver than the receiver in mind). 
Also, and this was a source of 
popular satire, Dad was seen as 
the one who, in the end, would 
have to pay for all these gadgets 
and trinkets. The bills for Father’s 
Day gifts were viewed as circling 
back to him, so that he was made 
to pay, quite literally, for his own 
undoing ….”

Continued from front page No wonder it took so long for 
Father’s Day to be recognized as a 
national holiday. The first bill was 
introduced in congress in 1913. 
Woodrow Wilson went to Spo-
kane to speak for Father’s Day in 
Spokane in 1916. Calvin Coolidge 
recommended it in 1924. The bill 
was defeated three times in con-
gress. (The last one was rejected 
in 1957.) In 1966, Lyndon John-
son proclaimed the third Sunday 
in June as Father’s Day, but it 
wasn’t until Richard Nixon signed 
it into law in 1972 that Father’s 
Day became a national holiday.

Of course, God was way ahead 
of congress and told us to “Honor 
your father and your mother, that 
your days may be long in the land 
that the LORD your God is giving 
you.” (Exodus 20:12) As Paul ob-
served, this is the first command-
ment with a promise. Happy Fa-
ther’s Day Dad!

News & Prayer Requests

Fred has been released from 
the hospital following his sur-
gery last Friday, and is recovering 
in Great Bend with his daughter 
Renee.

Robert Rugan, the son of Don, 
was also admitted to the Kansas 
Heart Hospital in Wichita for by-
pass surgery this week.

Dena has been admitted to the 
hospital in Wichita as well, but 
is unable to have visitors at this 
time.


